4 April 2012



Paul French CBD Bicycle Users Group GPO Box 2104 Brisbane 4001

Dear Mr French,

The Department of Transport and Main Roads is undertaking concept planning on the final section of the Pacific Motorway Veloway 1 (V1 Cycleway) project.

The Veloway 1 is part of the Queensland Government's commitment to providing cycling infrastructure to support a healthy and green Queensland.

The section from Birdwood Road to Gaza Road at Holland Park West (Section E) is the final link in the 17-kilometre dedicated commuter cycleway linking Brisbane's CBD with the Gateway Motorway at Eight Mile Plains.

The option originally identified for this section ran along the eastern side of the motorway. However, further analysis of the veloway suggests an option on the western side of the motorway be considered due to a range of issues and constraints with the eastern option.

The project team is seeking your feedback on both these options for Section E and would like to meet with you to discuss the general project design and benefits for cyclists. To arrange a meeting, please contact Andrea Inness, Senior Communications Advisor, on (07) 3135 5782.

For more information about the Pacific Motorway Veloway 1 project, visit the website at www.tmr.qld.gov.au and search 'Veloway 1' or contact the project team via:

Phone:

(07) 3137 8344 (during business hours)

Email:

veloway1@tmr.qld.gov.au

Fax:

07 3137 8363

Post:

Pacific Motorway Veloway 1 Cycleway

Department of Transport and Main Roads

Reply Paid 70

Spring Hill Qld 4004

Yours sincerely,

David Kalinowski

Project Manager